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Letter of Intent for Zoning Variance For:

Ashley and David Johnson
876 Forrester Cemetery Rd
Covington GA 30014

Parcel ID #
Letter of Intent for Zoning Variance

Dear Planning & Zoning Members,

section 610 and section 612 and provide a Hardship Variance approval for
ingress/egress easement as driveway. The hardship variance would be used to allow property owner to
move forward with requesting a building permit to build their home.

1. Due to the topography of the property with the pond and un-disturbed waterway on the entire
frontage of the property between the home building site and the city-maintained roadway
following the ordinance requirement would require the Army Corps of Engineers to permit a
driveway to be built in the form of a bridge over the waterway.

2. Granting the variance will not be materially determinate to the public welfare or injurious to the
property or improvements in the zoning district in which the subject property is located.

3. The granting of the variance would have a positive effect on the adjoining property to the east
(Christopher and Amie Johnson). This request would leave the undisturbed waterway,
undisturbed so that we do not cause harm or effect the neighboring waterway. Leaving the
pond and waterway undisturbed is the best approach for the area.

4. The granting of the variance would have no negative effect on any adjoining properties. This
zoning relief requested will not cause any detriment to the common good, as the literal
interpretation and strict application of the applicable zoning requirements of this chapter would
cause substantial undue and unnecessary hardship to the current property owner not just
casual/discretionary inconvenience to the property owner.

5. Lastly, approving the use of the easement would align to what has been granted for the
neighboring property at 874 Forrester Cemetery Road. This neighboring property is currently
using an easement that is shared 50/50 (Highland Group, Sundial, City of Walnut Grove). And all
easements meet the standard requirement for safety purposes of 20’ width for fire and rescue
vehicles to enter or exit.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,
Ashley and David Johnson



B T - ey - —



THIS EASEMENT OF INGRESS AND EGRESS, MADE this # O%day of March,

called "Grantee”.

WITNESSETH:
All that tract or parcel of land lying and being in Land Lots 173 and 174, 4® District,

plat is by reference incorporated herein and made a part hereof.

WHEREAS, Grantee is desirous of securing an easement of access, ingress and egress
across and through Grantor's above referenced property by way of the gravel drive shown on the
above referenced plat as a 30 foot ingress/egress easement for the benefit of Grantee’s property
more particularly described as follows:

All that tract or parcel of land lying and being in Land Lot 173 and 174, 4*
District, being shown as Tract 1, containing 19,000 acres, Walton County, Georgia, on
plat of survey entitled “Minor Subdivision Survey For: Sundial Enterprises, Inc.”
prepared by, W & A Engineering, certified by John F. Brewer, III, GR.L.S. No. 2905,
dated March 10, 2021, and recorded in Plat Book 120, Page 24, Walton County Georgia
Records, which plat is by reference incorporated herein and made a part hereof.

NOW, THEREFORE, for and in consideration of the sum of TEN DOLLARS and other
good and valuable consideration, Grantor does hereby grant and convey unto said Grantee, the



rioht of access. inoress and eoress as described below. Walton Countv. Georgia. over. across and

The terms "Grantor" and "Grantee" as used herein shall be deemed to mean their

Grantor and Grantee’s respective successors in title acknowledge and agree that this

on the day and year above first written.

LA TTATN



[NOTARY SEAL]
GRANTEE:



1/19/23, 7:49 PM Gmail - Email from Lance Harper

Email from Lance Harper
1 message

Ashley Johnson <johnsonfam33@gmail.com> = Thu, Jan 19, 2023 at 7:31 PM
To: Ashley Johnson <johnsonfam33@gmail.com>

Jennifer/David,

Attached is the site plan for Forrester Cemetery Road. Sorry it took so long but this one was a little
more difficult than the usual ones. I've also attached the state erosion control checklist.

When researching this site we found that it is in the city limits of Walnut Grove. I'm not sure if the
plans need to be submitted to them or Walton County. The plans are detailed enough so that they
should be approved for either jurisdiction.

Let us know if you have any questions. Thanks!

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=9f8fa94e428view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-a%3Ar-630933533711 50424798&simpl=msg-a%3Ar-63010729... 1/1
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1/19/23, 7:48 PM Gmail - Email from Lance Harper about Easements

CInain 1rorm Ldree narper doout casements
1 message

Ashley Johnson <johnsonfam33@gmail.com> Thu, Jan 19, 20
To: Ashley Johnson <johnsonfam33@gmail.com>

to Ahyoka, me

Goaod morning,

We just received the official NOI for this project (attached). Thanks for letting us assist you in the construction of your new home. Please let us know if you

One attachment + Scanned by Gmail

The City of Walnut Grove is pushing back and we must have our driveway off of Forrester Cemetery and it must be showing on the actual site plan. Can you please assist with ha
driveway reflected off of Forrester Cemetery Drive.

Ashley

to Ahyoka, me

Good morning,

Sorry it took me so long to get back with you, but | was out of town the last few days at an early Thanksgiving celebration.

On what basis are they telling you the drive must be off of Forrester Cemetery Road? Attached is your plat that is on record in the Walton County
courthouse. It was just recorded in March of 2022. It clearly shows ingress/egress easements on the side roads to the back side of your property
we showed on our site plan.

If the driveway ends up having to come off of Forrester Cemetery Road we will have to issue you a change order proposal to redesign the site. 1

be tricky since you may need to cross the creek that exits from the existing pond. Hopefully that won't be needed since the recorded plat clearly ¢
the intent of access to your property is by the side roads.

https://mail. google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=9f8fag4e42&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-a%3Ar-6822539303125262248&simpl=msg-a%3Ar-40135056... 1/2



1118/23, 7:.48 PM Gmail - Email from Lance Harper about Easements

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=9f8fa94e4 2&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-a%3Ar-68225393031 25262248&simpl=msg-a%3Ar-40135056... 2/2



1/19/23 7-4R PM Gmail - Hinhland and W&A Fnanineerind Reannnge

Aigniana ana vww&A Engineering xesponse
1 message

Ashley Johnson <johnsonfam33@gmail.com> Thu, Jan 19, 2023 at 7:38 PM

Tn- Achlav Inhnenn cinhnennfam2MAamail rnm>s

Hello, here is a recorded plat from our engineers for both tracts 2 and 3 on the pond that have a 20ft ingress egress
easement for each tract, 40 ft total for the rear access. As well as front access on Forrester Cemetery rd. The Walnut
Grove Mayor Mark Moore would like someane to pave the 30 ft ingress egress easement that's owned 50 % by Sundial
property's and Highland Group Home Builders Inc. But there is no plans and never has been to pave that property that's
owned 50% by both parties. The City has only has an ingress egress easement on that piece of property to access the

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ik=9f8fa94e42&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-a%3Ar4545936035674410431&simpl=msg-a%3Ar618031400... 1/2



1/19/23. 7:46 PM Gmail - Email from Lance about Armv Corps of Enaineers

to Ahyoka, Nick, me

Ashley,
I've included my business partner, Nick Roper, on this email. As | mentioned on the phone earlier this morning, Nick is much more knowledgeable about

pond, dams, creek crossings than | am. | went over your situation with Nick and we feel the city is in serious error in their interpretation of this ordinance.
In your email to me on 11/23/22 the mayor cited section 612 of the attached ordinance. We feel this ordinance is intended for the design of lots, not for

WUUIU DAy uidL 1D 1HUL 1SadINIS dliu Uial 1L T1ad aiwayo 1ISygally UGGl HHILTHIUTU 1Vl L AULd £ dliU VW UDT UIT 1HTYITO9/ITYI To0 TaaT Tl ILa.

If the city is not willing to agree to this we will have to get the Army Corp of Engineers involved in the permitting to rework the dam and/or design a
separate driveway crossing. This will take several months and will be very costly. It would probably be mare economical and expedient to get a lawyer
involved to argue your case before the planning office or mayor.

The relocation of the house and septic lines is a much easier fix. Once the driveway issue is resolved the house relocation can be done simultaneously.

We feel there is simply a misunderstanding on the city's part and that these lots were designed with the intent to use the ingress/egress easement for



